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Suicide Survivors Newsletter

Survivors of Suicide, Inc.                                                                          Summer 2004 

New SOS Publication Available

“Recovery From Suicide Loss: A Self-help Handbook for Those Who Have Lost Someone to Suicide” was issued in June 2004.  It was written by an SOS volunteer and is based on the self-help philosophy that our organization espouses.  

The 21-page booklet provides basic information in a question-and-answer format for anyone bereaved by a suicide, but it is especially intended for those who have recently experienced such a loss.  It covers many of the topics customarily discussed at our support group meetings.

There is no charge for the booklet.  However, we do not have the resources to distribute copies by mail.  Copies are available by e-mail and by fax.  Requests may be directed to (215) 545-2242 or phillysos@hotmail.com.  

Copies will also be available at SOS group meetings and at SOS-supported events (see below) such as the Annual Memorial Candle Lighting in Delaware County in September, the Annual Montgomery County Suicide Prevention Awareness Walk in October, and the SOS/AFSP Fall Survivors Conference in November.

Lancaster County Support Group Update

Jessica Eckman has let us know that she will no longer be serving as co-facilitator of the Lancaster Chapter Survivors of Suicide.  Jessica will remain involved in educating people about suicide, suicide loss, and preventing suicide.  

Kevin Eberle will continue as the group facilitator.  The group meets on the first and third Thursday of every month at St Peters Lutheran Church Delp Road & Lititz Pike, Lancaster PA, 7:30 PM to 9 PM.  Call 717-394-3541 for more information.

SOS Continues Representation on AFSP Board 

Rosemarie Manes, a member of the SOS Board of Directors and co-facilitator of the Northeast Philadelphia SOS group, has been elected to the Board of Directors of the American Foundation for Suicide Prevention (AFSP) of Greater Philadelphia.  Rosemarie is a licensed therapist and the author of a recently published memoir about losing her father to suicide when she was a child.

SOS President, Maryellen Carpenter, was a very active member of the AFSP Board for many years and helped initiate the suicide survivor conferences jointly sponsored every spring and fall by SOS and AFSP.  Maryellen left the AFSP Board recently to concentrate on implementing SOS’s strategic plan.

Rate Emergency Room Care after a Suicide Attempt – On-line Survey

In the United States, 400,000 individuals attempt suicide each year, with many ending up in hospitals’ emergency rooms (ERs).  Yet, few resources are available to assist ER staff in effectively and compassionately communicating with those who have made the attempt or their family members. 

With a grant from the Suicide Prevention Resource Center, the National Alliance for the Mentally Ill (NAMI) is developing a resource for ER staff to improve communication and empower consumers and their family members to access effective follow-up care and support.  NAMI is collaborating with the University of Rochester Medical Center on this project.

If you or a loved one has suffered a suicide attempt that resulted in an admission to the ER, please take the time to complete this survey.  It will help NAMI develop a useful resource guide for ERs.  The survey is confidential.  If you have questions about privacy or other issues you may contact NAMI at suicidesurvey@nami.org.  The survey is available on the Internet at www.nami.org/suicidesurvey.

More on Suicide from NAMI

NAMI Pennsylvania, the state chapter of this national group, is focusing its 2004 annual meeting on the problem of suicide.  The conference is entitled “In Harm's Way: Suicide and it's Impact on our Communities.”  It will be held from October 27 to October 31 in downtown Pittsburgh at the Hilton Pittsburgh & Towers, 600 Commonwealth Place Gateway Center Pittsburgh, PA. For more information please contact the NAMI PA office at 800-223-0500 or 717-238-1514 or email to nami-pa@nami.org.  To learn more about NAMI and locate the chapter in your area visit their web site at www.namipa.nami.org. 

Delco Candle Lighting Memorial Service Date Set

This well-received event that has drawn 100 or more individuals to Rose Tree Park for the last couple of years will take place on the evening of Wednesday, September 8, 2004 at 7:00 PM.  It was moved from May to coincide with  “Suicide Prevention Week,” which now runs from September 5th to the 11th.  Linda Falasco, the organizer of this wonderful event is working on the arrangements.  Linda appreciates the support of the event by the Delaware County Medical Society and its sponsorship by the Delaware County Suicide Prevention Awareness Task Force.  

The event also includes the recognition of an individual in southeastern Pennsylvania who has made some significant contribution to local suicide prevention efforts or to helping individuals who have experienced a suicide loss.  Last year Howard Sudak, MD, a Philadelphia psychiatrist, was recognized for founding the Greater Philadelphia Chapter of the American Foundation for Suicide Prevention (AFSP) and supporting the collaboration of AFSP and SOS over the many years that he was active with AFSP.

If you would like to attend please contact Linda Falasco at 610-534-3939 or by e-mail at phant45@comcast.net.  Linda also wants everybody to know “If you can not attend but would still like to have your loved ones name read please also call.  We are also looking for any survivors who would like to read some poetry, play some music, or share something personal you wrote in memory of your loved one.  Be sure to mention that when you call.”

Feeling Blue Rummage Sale/Suicide Awareness Fair

The Feeling Blue Suicide Prevention Council is holding a Rummage Sale/Awareness Fair on Saturday, the 11th of September from 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM (time approximate) at Bolingbroke, 400 King of Prussia Road, Radnor, PA, rain or shine.  This event will be a fundraiser for Feeling Blue and will also serve to promote awareness about suicide and the issues surrounding suicide.  Several other local organizations will also be present with their information.  If you would like to reserve a table, or volunteer your services, please contact Heidi Bryan at 610-715-0076.  Hope to see you there!

SOS Needs Your Feedback 

As was reported in our last issue, the SOS Board has spent a lot of time over the last several months looking at what the mission of SOS should be and what kinds of programs and services it should offer.  Please take a few minutes and complete the survey on the next page.  Thanks!

We Also Need Your Input for the Newsletter

We Want to Hear From You!  In our next issue, which will be out in the early fall, we will discuss coping with the holidays after the loss of a loved one.  The holidays can be very difficult for many people, especially the first year after your loved ones death.  There is often great pain during the holiday season and in the weeks and, sometimes, months that follow.  

We would like to share with others ideas that may help cope with the upcoming holiday season.  We want to hear from you!  What made the holidays more manageable, what did you do if anything differently, how did you keep their memory alive?  Also what are some things that those bereaved by suicide should look out for, that is things that may trigger or worsen grieving?

Do you have any stories or poems you would like to share as well?  If you’ve seen other newsletters for bereaved people you may have noticed that they have a great deal of personal content.  We’d like to give our readers the chance to share some of the things that the may have written.  Please send your input to SOS at the address given below or to phillysos@hotmail.com. 

Contact SOS at (215) 545-2242 or PHILLYSOS@HOTMAIL.COM

SOS, INC. WELCOMES DONATIONS

 AND ACCEPTS CONTRIBUTIONS IN MEMORY OF LOST LOVED ONES 
SOS participates in the E-Scrip program through Safeway and Genuardi's Markets.  Designate SOS, Inc. for your United Way contribution.  Our number is 09449.  Our address is: Survivors of Suicide, Inc., 2064 Heather Road, Folcroft, PA 19032 

Kindly let us know if you no longer wish to receive this newsletter

SURVIVORS OF SUICIDE, INC. PROGRAM SURVEY

SOS would like your help in looking at what it should be doing for those who have suffered a suicide loss.  Please return the survey to SOS, 2064 Heather Road, Folcroft, PA 19032.  Thanks!

1. With 1 being MOST IMPORTANT and 10 being LEAST IMPORTANT please rate the following possible SOS activities in order of importance to you:

[    ] Self-help Support Groups for Suicide Survivors

[    ] Conferences on Issues of Concern to Suicide Survivors

[    ] A Web Site Offering Information on Coping with Loss, Grief, and Related Topics

[    ] Brochures and Copies of Articles on Coping with Loss, Grief, and Related Topics

[    ] A 24/7 Telephone Support Line 

[    ] Memorial Events (e.g., Candle Lighting, Walk) 

[    ] Training and Assistance on Starting a Support Groups for Suicide Survivors

[    ] A Newsletter with Reports of Interest to Suicide Survivors

[    ] Volunteer Opportunities to Help Other Suicide Survivors

[    ] Other:__________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

2. What are some of the most important needs of Suicide Survivors? (Use back if necessary)

___________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

3. Is there an SOS Group or other grief support group in your area?

[    ] YES


 [    ] NO


[    ] DON’T KNOW/NOT SURE

4. Have you ever attended a meeting of a grief support group?

[    ] NO


[    ] YES – SOS

[    ] YES – Compassionate Friends

[    ] Other (Please Specify) ____________________________________________________

5. If you have attended an SOS Group would you say that you found it to be:

[    ] VERY HELPFUL
[    ] A LITTLE HELPFUL
[    ] NOT AT ALL HELPFUL

Why do you say that?_________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

Please use other side if there are other comments that you would like to share about SOS.

“Understanding the Warning Signs of Suicide”

Second Annual Montgomery County Suicide Prevention Awareness

Fun Run, Walk, and Wheelchair Wheel

Benefiting the Montgomery Suicide Prevention Task Force

Sponsored by:

Montgomery County Health Department & Montgomery County Emergency Service, Inc. 

Saturday, October 16, 2004 (Rain or Shine)

10:00AM – 12:30 PM

Montgomery County Farm Park

Germantown Pike & North Wales Road

East Norriton, PA

$5.00 for adults and students (Children under 12 free).  Custom T-shirt, Refreshments, Giveaways, Mental Health Information, LifeKeeper Memory Quilts on Display; Remembrance Board (post memories of those lost to suicide.  The course is 3.2 Kilometers or 2.3 Miles.  Volunteers needed.  Team walkers/ runners are welcomed.

FOR MORE INFORMATION:

610-279-6100, ext. 227

tsalvatore@mces.org

www.mces.org

(-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

REGISTRATION WAIVER: In consideration for accepting this entry and the granting of the right to participate in this event, I, the undersigned, intending to be legally bound, hereby waive and release any and all rights and claims for damages, illness, or losses for myself, my heirs, executors, administrators, and personal representatives, which may occur to me as the result from my participation in this event, against the County of Montgomery, Montgomery County Emergency Service, Inc., and East Norriton Township, and all of their directors, employees, and volunteers.  Further, I grant full permission to the Montgomery County Health Department and to Montgomery County Emergency Service, Inc. to use my name and/or photo without compensation in newspaper, video, or other account of this event for any purpose whatsoever.  The undersigned has read and voluntarily signed this waiver and release (Parent/Legal Guardian must sign if entrant is under age 18).

Signature____________________________________________________ Date: ___________________

Name (Please Print): __________________________________________ Age: ____________________

Address: _______________________________ Town: ______________ State_________ Zip: _______

Phone: ________________________ E-mail: _______________________________________________

Please indicate: 

[   ] Fun Run   


[   ] Walk   

[   ] Wheelchair

T-shirt Size
[   ] Small
[   ] Medium


[   ] Large

[   ] X-large

Please return form and non-refundable $5.00 check/money order payable to “MCES” to 

Suicide Prevention Awareness Walk, 50 Beech Drive, Norristown, PA 19403-5421
SOS, Inc.

2064 Heather Road

Folcroft, PA 19032

